Sandy Town Council



To:
All Members of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee, Sandy Town Council
I hereby summon you to attend a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee of Sandy Town Council which will be held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 17th October 2011 at 7.30pm for the purpose of transacting the items of business below.








Jonathan Whitehurst









Deputy Town Clerk 
4 October 2011

A G E N D A

	1
	Apologies for absence



	2
	Declaration of Interests

To receive declarations of interests from members

(Members of the Committee are invited to declare any personal or personal and prejudicial interests they may have in any items on the Agenda for this meeting, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members)

a) Personal

b) Prejudicial 



	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
To receive any Planning Applications submitted for comment by Sandy Town Council. (Any plans received for comment will be on display in the committee room from 7.15 pm onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).

See list attached.



	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
To consider the minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on 5 September 2011 which have previously been circulated and to approve them as a correct record of proceedings.



	5
	Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy

	6
7

8


	Bedford Road Recreation Ground

To receive and consider the Deputy Town Clerk’s report.
Minutes of Sub-Committees

1. To receive the minutes of a meeting and a walkabout meeting of the Open Spaces Sub-Committee site visit held on 26 September 2011
Press Release


	
	


	
	


Information Supporting Individual Agenda Items
Meeting of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee, Sandy Town Council 17 October 2011
3. Planning Applications

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT

	14/09/11

60/11
	CB/TPO/11/ 00264

Mr G Sanderson

5 Cedar Gardens

Sandy

SG19 1EY 
	Works to trees subject to a Tree Preservation Order: Prune by crown reduction by 15-25% to reduce weight at end of branches, trim where necessary to improve safety, trim branches from near house and overhanging footpath, remove any dead or broken branches as needed at 5 Cedar Gardens, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 4,6,14,15,16 Cedar Gardens, Sandy notified. 

	26/09/11

61/11
	CB/11/03354/FULL

Mr A West

12 Ivel Road

Sandy

SG19 1AX
	Partial reconstruction of original barn to create a single dwelling and provide additional accommodation to existing cottage at 12 Ivel Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 7c,9,10,11,14 Ivel Road, Sandy notified.  

	03/10/11

62/11


	CB/11/03028/FULL

Mr H Ablitt

3 The Cloches

Beeston

SG19 1PY
	Carport and covered walkway between house, carport and garage at 3 The Cloches, Beeston, Beds.

Near neighbours 2 The Cloches, 1 & 2 The Green, Beeston notified.  


6. Bedford Road Recreation Ground
Members need to be advised that the Town Council has received various complaints since the beginning of August about the organised football that is played at Bedford Road Recreation Ground.
The complaints that the Town Council have received include the following:

1. Foul language by players and spectators (before, during and after matches).

2. Parking on footways in Albion Court.

3. Albion Court being so heavily parked that emergency vehicles would not be able to access Albion Court (before, during and after matches).

4. Parking in front of the emergency access for the recreation ground.
5. Balls being kicked against fences.

The Town Clerk has written and advised about foul laungagespectator Members are requested to decide how they would like to proceed.
Minutes of the meeting and walkabout meeting Open Spaces Sub-Committee meeting held on 26th September 2011, Sandy, Beds. 

Present: Cllrs Aldis, Lynch, Pettitt, Runchman and Scott (Chairman) and the Deputy Town Clerk
1.  Apologies
None

2.  Minutes of meeting held of meeting held on the 29th June 2011.

Resolved: That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Open Spaces sub-Committee held on the 29th June 2011 be approved as a correct record.

3.  Bowls Club Irrigation Tank - Section 106

Members noted that Central Bedfordshire Council has approved £2437 from Section 106 monies for the Bowls Club Irrigation tank and this should be installed during the winter period.

4. Section 106

The sub-Committee discussed the Deputy Town Clerk’s report about Section 106, and also discussed what monies are still available to the town council from Section 106 and spend by dates as appropriate for each of the agreements. 

Members discussed about new housing developments in the town with regard to potential Section 106, the Deputy Town Clerk informed the sub-Committee that he had contacted the play officer at Central Bedfordshire Council about Greyhound View and McMurdo Court and was informed that no Section 106 monies are currently allocated to Sandy Town Council for either of the developments. 

Members thought it would be desirable to have an Inclusive Roundabout, though concerns were raised about medium and long term maintenance costs of play equipment. The Deputy Town Clerk advised the sub-Committee that various play parts have needed replacing and these include 1 Cradle seats @ approximately £100 each, 4 flat seats @ approximately £30 each and 3 replacement floorboards for the multi-unit @ approximately £125 each. 

Members then discussed about other uses for Section 106 monies and whether Central Bedfordshire Council would allow other local groups to use the monies. 

Resolved to recommend: (a) That an Inclusive Roundabout is supplied and installed at a cost of £11784.

(b) That £11600 of Section 106 monies is used to pay for the Inclusive Roundabout, with some of the money having to be committed by February 2012, subject to approval by Central Bedfordshire Council. 

(c) That the Town Council allocates £104 from capital to make up the shortfall from Section 106 monies.

(d) That if the Inclusive Roundabout does not go ahead local groups are contacted to see if they have ideas for making use of the Section 106 monies which are time limited and this would require  approval from the Town Council and Central Bedfordshire Council. 

Resolved: (a) That the Deputy Town Clerk contacts Central Bedfordshire Council to establish if local groups would be able to make applications to the Town Council for Section 106 monies.

(b) That Cllr Aldis speaks with the Play Officer at Central Bedfordshire Council to establish if any Section 106 monies from Greyhound View and McMurdo Court developments would be made available to the Town Council.

5. Planting arrangements 

The sub-Committee discussed the Deputy Town Clerk’s report about planting arrangements.
Members discussed the current contract the Council has with Plantscape for 44 lamp post baskets (2baskets are needed per lamp post = 22 lamp posts), 11 hanging baskets, 4 barrier baskets, 4 flower towers and 1 window box. The cost for 2009, 2010 and 2011 was £2467.50 per year.

Members discussed a 1 Year contract for 2012 at £2467.50 and a 3 Year contract for 2012, 2013 and 2014 at £2145.00 per year.   

Resolved to recommend: That the Town Council has a 3 Year contract for 2012, 2013 and 2014 with Plantscape to supply the Town Council’s summer planting arrangements at a cost of £2145.00 per year.   

6. St Swithuns Churchyard

The sub-Committee discussed the Deputy Town Clerk’s report.
The sub-Committee noted the responses from the PCC with regard to the Churchyard.
7. Sunderland Rd Recreation Ground walkabout

Cllr Lynch left the meeting before the walkabout took place.
The sub-Committee walked around the Recreation Ground.

It was noted that one of the Willow trees had been vandalised and snapped off at ground level.

Resolved to recommend: That a replacement Willow tree is purchased to replace the snapped tree.

Members then visited the areas where the knee rail fencing had been driven through.

Resolved to recommend: (a) That the two sections of knee rail fencing are replaced by the DSO staff.

(b) That additional beech hedging plants are purchased and then planted infilling the gaps in the hedge between the recreation ground and Berwick Way amenity space. 

The Deputy Town Clerk reported that Potton Town Football Club would no longer be playing football at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground.

8. To consider any issues that arise as part of the walkabout

No other issues were raised.

9. Date and time of next meeting

To be confirmed.
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